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[FR Doc. 01–16540 Filed 6–29–01; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 5001–10–C

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Office of the Secretary

Postponement of the Defense Finance
and Accounting Service Board of
Advisors

AGENCY: Department of Defense, Office
of the Secretary of Defense
(Comptroller).

ACTION: Notice of postponement of June
27, 2001 meeting.

SUMMARY: On Monday, June 18, 2001 (66
FR 32795), the Department of Defense
published a notice of meeting of the
Defense Finance and Accounting
Service (DFAS) Board of Advisors
scheduled for Wednesday, June 27,
2001. The meeting has been postponed
and will be rescheduled and announced
at a later date.

Dated: June 25, 2001.
L.M. Bynum,
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison
Officer, Department of Defense.
[FR Doc. 01–16538 Filed 6–29–01; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 5001–08–M

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

Federal Energy Regulatory
Commission

[Docket No. RP01–412–001]

Algonquin Gas Transmission
Company; Notice of Compliance Filing

June 26, 2001.

Take notice that on June 21, 2001,
Algonquin Gas Transmission Company
(Algonquin) tendered for filing as part of
its FERC Gas Tariff, Fourth Revised
Volume No. 1, the following tariff sheet,
to be effective on June 7, 2001:
Fourth Revised Volume No. 1
Sub Second Revised Sheet No. 610

Algonquin states that the purpose of
this filing is to comply with the
directives of the Commission’s Letter
Order dated June 6, 2001, in Docket No.
RP01–412–000 (June 6 Order).

On May 7, 2001, Algonquin filed
revised tariff sheets in order to permit
customers to electronically request
service and execute service agreements
via the LINKr System.

Algonquin states that the June 6 Order
accepted certain tariff sheets in
Algonquin’s May 7 tariff filing, effective
June 7, 2001, and required that
Algonquin submit revised tariff sheets,
as necessary, implementing the
electronic version of the service request
form on Algonquin’s website and
reflecting the elective nature of the
electronic process.

Algonquin states that copies of its
filing have been mailed to all affected
customers and interested state
commissions.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, NE., Washington, DC
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